Neoga Community Unit District #3

October 2012 I Newsletter

Superintendent’s Message

It is that time of year to remind everyone that we are transitioning
into fall and that we need to be aware of the changing weather
conditions. Please make sure you have given the school your latest
contact information. We will use the Schoolreach system for emergency
closings. If you haven’t received any messages this year you may not
be in the system. Contact one of the buildings if you need to be added.

We continue to receive bad budgetary news from the state and we
will not know anything for well into the spring. School districts across
the state will have to continue to make cuts in programs, services and
staff. There is no sign that this situation will end soon. One of the cost
shifts being discussed is for pensions. Coupled with pension reforms,
the legislature will debate where that responsibility will end up. I will
not expound on this issue in this forum, but will only comment that the
“crisis” they speak of was created entirely by the legislature. Every
element of the pension system was a result of legislators skipping
payments, adding benefits, or passing laws that allow for additional
costs to the benefits. They need to take the blame. The legislature 1s
faced with a problem they cannot solve in the current economic
environment. It will have to be a collective solution. Our concern is that
any shift to the district will have to be taken mostly from state resources
since the district is subject to PTELL and limited in their growth. We
will be forced to make adjustments by further cutting staff or programs.

The coming months will force the board to make some very difficult
decisions. We will need input from you. Your board members want to
know where reductions can be made and where priorities may be, or for
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ideas of additional support. We have been fortunate to be able to do the
things we have done recently, but the reality is that we are now where
many districts were two or three years ago. The course of action is
really forced upon us. As I listen to superintendents from across the
state, there are very few that are not in the same position financially that
we are or worse. And even those that still have a better position, are
very concerned knowing that it is simply a matter of time before they
face the same decisions.

Regardless of what happens be assured we will strive to provide the
best programs we can with the resources we have.

Yours in education

Charles Castle, Superintendent
Neoga CUSD #3
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Middle School Observes Patriot Day

"Lunch-n-Learn” at the Jr. High

The Jr. High has made some changes in how incomplete work is
handled, and thus far the results have been positive. Each year our
struggling students seem to have some common issues, and one is the
inability to complete or turn in work. To address this matter, we have
created a no-zero program. Students who do not turn in their class
work or homework will be required to attend a “lunch-n-learn.”
Essentially, the student goes to a designated room during lunch to
complete their work. The students will temporarily be given a zero for
the assignment, until it is completed and submitted to the teacher. Upon
completion, the student is given full credit or the credit earned. At the
end of the quarter, any incomplete assignments will become permanent
zeros. We are piloting this concept through the first semester, at which
time, we will review and make adjustments as needed. Students are
allowed to eat their lunch first, while a teacher’s aide, Mrs. Gingerich,
is supervising the students. In addition, students that have all of their
homework completed each week, receive a reward activity at the end of
the day each Friday. Students that still have incomplete assignments
will use this time to work on assignments.
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Academic Interventions at the High School

Last year, one of the many changes made at the high school was the
creation of a common study hall(CSH) during the final 30 minutes of
the day. This time was set aside for students to finish homework and
receive targeted academic assistance where needed. In order to provide
this assistance in a more efficient manner to a broader population this
year, we are now creating a weekly schedule for any student receiving a
D or F. Each Friday, the office creates a report, from teacher online
grade books, of all students receiving a D or F. The students are then
scheduled to meet with their teacher on Monday/Thursday or Tuesday/
Friday. During this time, the teacher provides additional instruction in
areas of deficiency. Students will continue to meet weekly with their
teacher until their grade is above a D. This assistance is not limited to
those receiving D’s and F’s. If a student would like to see a teacher
during CSH, they must ask the teacher for a pass prior to the beginning
of CSH.

*QOur goal 1s for all of our students to be successful, and these two
programs are designed with that goal in mind. Please contact Mr. John-
son or Mr. Davis at NJSHS with any questions regarding these
programs.

Notice

Neoga CUSD #3 does not tolerate acts of harassment, including
acts of harassment based on race, color, national origin, or other
protected classes. Any student who believes that he or she has been
subjected to harassment or a hostile environment is encouraged to
report the act to district personnel. The District is committed to
conducting a prompt and thorough investigation. Students found to
have engaged in acts of harassment or those that contribute to a hostile
environment based on race, color, or national origin are subject to
discipline up through and including suspension and expulsion. The
district encourages students, parents and District staff to work together
to prevent acts of harassment of any kind.
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